MINUTES

POINTE COUPEE PARISH PORT COMMISSION

March 14, 2018
The Pointe Coupee Parish Port Commission met in regular session at 5:00 p.m. Wednesday, March 14, 2018 at the Courthouse Annex Building in New Roads, Louisiana.

President Roger Richard called the meeting to order and directed Secretary Gerrie Martin to call the roll:

PRESENT:
Messrs. Jimmy Bello, Marty Frey, John Goode, Cletus Langlois, Paul Meadows and Roger Richard.
ABSENT:
Ms. Addie Armato.
OTHERS

PRESENT:
Messrs. Cary Manuel, Brady Sherman, George LaCour, Mmes Lynn Lartigue and Peggy Grezaffi.
REORGANIZATIONAL MEETING

Secretary Martin announced that nominations were in order for the election of a President.

Mr. Bello nominated Mr. Richard for President.

Motion by Mr. Langlois and seconded by Mr. Bello:

RESOLVED, That nominations for President be closed.

Unanimously carried.

Mr. Richard was declared nominated President.

Secretary Martin announced that nominations were in order for the election of a Vice President.

Mr. Bello nominated Ms. Armato for Vice President.

Motion by Mr. Richard and seconded by Mr. Bello:

RESOLVED, That nominations for Vice President be closed.

Unanimously carried.

Ms. Armato was declared nominated Vice President.

Secretary    Martin    announced    that  nominations   were   in   order   for   the   election   of   a             

Secretary-Treasurer.
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Mr. Meadows nominated Mr. Bello for Secretary-Treasurer.

Motion by Mr. Goode and seconded by Mr. Richard:

RESOLVED, That nominations for Secretary-Treasurer be closed.

Unanimously carried.

Mr. Bello was declared nominated Secretary-Treasurer.

PUBLIC COMMENTS
There were no public comments.

ADOPT MINUTES
Motion by Mr. Bello and seconded by Mr. Meadows:

RESOLVED, That the minutes of the regular meeting of December 20, 2017 be accepted.

Unanimously carried.

DISCUSSION & CONSIDERATION OF A REQUEST FROM FIRE DISTRICT NO. 1 FOR TWO (2) ACRES OF LAND IN ADDITION TO THE ONE (1) ACRE WHERE THE          SUB-STATION IS LOCATED OFF OF LA HWY. 970 NORTH AT LETTSWORTH

Fire Chief Cary Manuel of PC Parish Fire Protection District No. 1 presented a request from the fire district for two (2) acres of land in addition to the one (1) acre where their sub-station is located off of LA Highway 970 North at Lettsworth near the port. He reported the additional land will be used to place a concrete slab for training props furnished by LSU-Fire and Emergency Training Institute for a training facility for the district, which will benefit the fire rating in the district.  

The board reviewed the existing lease with the fire district that houses the sub-station, which will remain effective as long as the station exist on the property. After further discussion and review of maps by the board, and comments from persons in the audience, the following resolution was offered:

Motion by Mr. Langlois and seconded by Mr. Bello:

RESOLVED, That the Pointe Coupee Parish Port Commission enter into an agreement with Pointe Coupee Parish Fire Protection District No. 1 for the lease of Lot 4 of the port’s property, which  includes the  additional two (2) acres requested, to the fire district 
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for use of a training facility, pending review and preparation of a lease agreement by Attorney Stephen Jewell.
Unanimously carried.

RESOLUTION--RATIFY AUTHORIZING THE PRESIDENT TO SIGN THE 3RD AMENDED COOPERATIVE ENDEAVOR AGREEMENT WITH LA DIVISION OF ADMINISTRATON, OFFICE OF FACILITY PLANNING & CONTROL FOR THE PORT CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROJECT
Motion by Mr. Goode and seconded by Mr. Meadows:

RESOLVED, That the authorization of Mr. Roger Richard, President, to sign the 3rd Amended Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with LA Division of Administration, Office of Facility Planning & Control for the Port Capital Improvements Project be ratified. 

Unanimously carried.
REPORT BY TERRAL RIVERSERVICE ON ACTIVITIES AT THE PORT

Mrs. Lynn Lartigue and Mr. Brady Sherman of Terral RiverService reported on activities at the port, and presented the unloading and loading reports for the port. 
OPEN DISCUSSIONS

President Richard gave an update and a list of scheduled visits in 2018 & 2019 of the American Queen & American Duchess Riverboats that will dock at the Port of PC New Roads Landing. He commented on the economic impact of having the people from the boats tour and visit the parish.  

Mr. George LaCour reported and inquired about a limestone company utilizing the port in Avoyelles Parish instead of the port in the parish. After discussion, President Richard will review this matter further.
Mrs. Grezaffi of the Cotton Gin thanked the Police Jury for grading the road. She voiced concerns about maintenance of the sewerage system, grass and road that have not been maintained on a regular basis and need immediate attention. The board thanked Mrs. Grezaffi for bringing these matters to their attention. After discussion, Secretary Martin was directed to schedule a meeting with President Richard and Mr. Bello of the Port Commission, President Kyle Olinde, Police Juror Gordon Taylor and Public Works Director James David of the Police Jury, and Mrs. Grezaffi to tour the sites and discussion the maintenance concerns.
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Motion by Mr. Meadows and seconded by Mr. Frey the meeting adjourned at 5:54 p.m.

  ___________________________________







        ROGER RICHARD - PRESIDENT
